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Dear Parents,  
 
 
 
 

 
Weekly message 
 
Dear Parents,  
We now only have 2 weeks before the Christmas vacation.  Significant events for this week and next are: 
 
Building Update 
This week we held the final Building Reference Group meeting for the year with representatives from the 
Department of Education’s Infrastructure division, Technology division, Builders Hansen and Yuncken and the 
GHD, the consultant group managing the project. We finalised the furniture and fittings to be installed, and 
there was considerable discussion around how the handover of the new classrooms would be undertaken. 
Estimated handover date is now late April, so during First Term there will be a range of stakeholders involved 
in the final phases of the build including: Cleaning contractors, Technology consultants, our Department’s Asset 
Management Unit and of course our teaching staff as there will be a mass of information to process on how 
everything operates, where electrical and data outlets are located and how to operate that new technology. It is 
all very exciting and the building is visibly changing every day. 
 
Canteen Closure last two weeks of school 
Thank you to all parents who have supported our school by providing lunches etc for your children over these 
last two weeks. We understand that it is an inconvenience, but hopefully full access will be restored to our 
canteen over the holidays so that we can resume normal operation. 
 
New Demountable Installation 
Work continues on the installation of the fourth demountable, with the Foreman informing me that it will be 
installed before we break on the 18th December. 
 
First Lego League Robotics Competition 
Last weekend our two school Robotics teams competed in the Illawarra Regional First Lego League 
competition.  Both FLL teams received trophies at the Illawarra Regional FLL competition on Saturday. The 
Urban Avengers won a mechanical design trophy due to their innovative robot design. Their robot achieved 

WOLLONGONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

67a Church Street,           Phone: 4228 9120 
WOLLONGONG NSW 2500                                     
Email:             Wollongong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                  

        Principal:      Harold Cosier                         Term 4, Week 8 
                   

                                                                            
                                            
 

mailto:Wollongong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


360 points on the day, which is extraordinary! The Affinity Stones won a Judge's trophy for their strong core 
values, teamwork and determination. They also achieved a high score of 325 on the competition robot table, 
which is impressive, given the complexity of the challenges. As the Affinity Stones were all-rounders across all 
components of the competition, they have been invited to compete at the Nationals at Macquarie University 
next Sunday.  
 
Chess Team Success 
Our school chess team has had some outstanding success, recently becoming Country champions. They were 
due to play Emmanuel College from Sydney at our school today for the State title, but the contest had to be 
postponed as the smoke from bushfires has made travel from Sydney too dangerous for the city team. We look 
forward to a rescheduling of this contest. 
 
Stage 3 Surf Safety Days 
On Tuesday and Wednesday students from Stage 3 walked to the beach and participated in a range of activities 
designed to help them learn how to enjoy swimming and playing at the beach safely. It was a fantastic 
experience for all involved with some students who had never been on a surfboard enjoying an awesome 
experience riding waves. It was a wonderful and quite possibly life- saving experience.  
 
2020 Student Leadership Elections. 
This week our prospective student leaders from Year 5 gave their election speeches to the rest of the school. 
Unfortunately I was ill and disappointingly missed the speeches. The school then voted, and those votes have 
been counted ready for the announcement of the 2020 Student Leadership at our Excellence Assembly on 
Friday 13 December. 
 
Drama and Dance Presentations 
Over the last two days we have seen a Drama presentation from Smiths Hill High School students who visited 
our school yesterday, and the Joanne Grace School of Dance performance at the IPAC Theatre today. Both were 
high quality performances and were thoroughly enjoyed by all the students who attended. 
 
School Assembly 
Today we hold our final regular whole school assembly for the year and I will be handed out the last Bronze, 
Silver and Gold Awards for the year. Next Monday I will be hosting a special Movie Viewing with the Gold 
Awardees in recognition of their contribution to our school. I look forward to sharing this time with them. 
 
Final Day of School 
Just a reminder that Wednesday 18th December is the final day of school for all students and also 
teachers, who have completed alternate professional learning so that they do not need to attend on the 19th and 
20th of December, so our school will be closing on the 18th. 
 
Have a great weekend, 
Kind regards, 
 
Harold Cosier 
 
 
 
 
 
Deputy Principal News 
 
Reports  
As you can see from the image below, we have not changed the way that we are reporting student achievement 
in Key Learning Areas other than Mathematics and English. The marks for Creative Arts reflect the focus areas 
and this may change depending on the stage of your child’s learning. The social development and commitment 
to learning descriptors have been adjusted towards our Positive Behaviour for Learning model. It’s also worth 
noting that the additional activities will only be displayed if your child has participated, as this was a 
commonality in the feedback received from both parents and teachers. The final update regarding reports will 
be next week before they are distributed on Monday 16th December.  



 
 
 
Parent Feedback 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any celebrations, concerns or would like to discuss aspects of our 
school. To arrange an appointment you can email me at matt.richards5@det.nsw.edu.au or contact the school 
office on 42289120.  
 
I hope you all have a wonderful weekend. Wishing you many happy moments in the week ahead. 
 
Kind regards, 
Matt Richards 
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Instructional Leader Update  

by Mrs Neaves and Mrs Critoph 
                         
             
Home Readers 
Teachers are busy finalising end of year reading data and continuing to make sure all students are 
engaging in quality reading lessons throughout each week until the end of term. After this week, 
however, the children in K-2 will no longer be bringing home the reader that they are working on in 
class so these resources can be organised for 2020. A stocktake process of our readers is 
currently underway. We encourage all families to return our reading resources to school as soon 
as possible and we thank you for your support with this. We would also encourage all families to 
keep their home reader bags in a safe place and bring back to school after the holiday break. 

 
 
Stage One Robots 
Stage One students have been busy designing, making and advertising robots as part of our 
integrated persuasive writing and Science/Technology unit of work. Students used principles of 
design to plan and create a robot. They then used their knowledge of persuasive devices to create 
posters, advertising their robot. The final step of this process is to write and deliver a speech, 
persuading their audience to buy their robot. Students have thoroughly enjoyed this rich learning 
opportunity and have produced wonderful work! Here are some samples of their robot creations 
and advertising posters. 
 
     
 

 
 
 



 ~ December 2019 ~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
8 9 

Gold Award Movie 
Day 

10 
 

11 
Yr 6 Farewell  
 
PBL Puggles 
Rewards Day 
 

12 
Parent & Helper 
Morning Tea 11am 
 

13 
School Excellence 
Assembly 11.30am 
 

14 
 

15 16 
Specialist Programs 
Assembly 11.30am 

17 
Yr 6 Peacekeeper 
Jamberoo 
Excursion 
 
School Disco 
 

18 
Yr6 Graduation 
Ceremony 
 
LAST DAY OF 
TERM 4 
 

19 
School Holidays 
 

20 
School Holidays 
 
 

21 
School Holidays 
 
 

22 
School Holidays 
 

23 
School Holidays 
 

24 
School Holidays 
 
 

25 
School Holidays 
 
Christmas Day 
 

26 
School Holidays 
 
Boxing Day 
 
 

27 
School Holidays 
 
 

28 
School Holidays 
 
 

29 
School Holidays 
 

30 
School Holidays 
 

31 
School Holidays 
New Years Eve 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 ~ January 2020~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 

New Years Day 
 

2 
School Holidays 
 
 

3 
School Holidays 
 
 

4 
School Holidays 
 

5 
School Holidays 
 

6 
School Holidays 
 

7 
School Holidays 
 

8 
School Holidays 

9 
School Holidays 
 
 

10 
School Holidays 
 
 

11 
School Holidays 
 
 

12 
School Holidays 
 

13 
School Holidays 
 

14 
School Holidays 
 

15 
School Holidays 
 
 

16 
School Holidays 
 
 

17 
School Holidays 
 
 

18 
School Holidays 
 
 

19 
School Holidays 
 

20 
School Holidays 
 

21 
School Holidays 
 

22 
School Holidays 
 
 

23 
School Holidays 
 
 

24 
School Holidays 
 
 

25 
School Holidays 
 
 

26 
School Holidays 
Australia Day 
 

27 
School Holidays 
 

28 
Staff Development 
Day 

29 
Students return to 
school Years 1 - 6 

30 
 

31 
 

 
 

 ~ February 2020~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    

 
 
 

 
 

1 
 

2 3 
Swimming Carnival 
Competitors only 
 

4 
Kindergarten 
classes commence 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
 



 

What’s Due: 
2020 Annual Swimming Carnival Competitors Only Yr3, 4, 5, 6 and Yr 2 students turning 8 
in 2020 who can competently swim 50M – Payment and Permission note due by Friday 6th 
December 

 
 
 

 

SPORTING AWARDS 
On Thursday 5th December, Tilly along with her parents, Rachel and Matt, joined Miss McKechnie at the 35th 
Annual Sporting Awards and Blues Presentation Ceremony at the Illawarra Turf Club Function Centre, Kembla 
Grange.  

Tilly was nominated by Miss McKechnie for her outstanding commitment, dedication and overall results 
throughout 2018/19 in the sporting disciplines of Cross Country, Athletics (800m, 200m, 100m) and Swimming (all 
strokes and events). She has represented her past and current schools at District, Regional, State and National 
levels. 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations Tilly on your 2019 Blues Winner Award! Wollongong Public School is very proud of you! 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Positive Behaviour for Learning at WPS! 

What is PBL?  

PBL stands for Positive Behaviour for Learning. It is a whole school 
approach for promoting positive behaviour within our school. PBL is about 
teaching the desired behaviours to students and showing them how they 
can be successful, allowing for a safe and supportive learning 
environment.  

What are our school values?  

Our school values are the expectations the school and community of WPS believe are required to 
create a positive learning environment. The 3 school values are: Respect, Responsibility and 
Safety. All areas around the school have the school values and expectations displayed on signs to 
support students in making positive choices on the playground and in classrooms. 

PBL Lessons 

Each week, teachers engage students in PBL 
lessons which reinforce the three school values 
and expectations. Our teaching focus for this 
week was assembly. We appreciate your 
support with discussing these expectations 
with your child.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
PBL WHOLE SCHOOL PUGGLE DAY 

 Congratulations WPS for collectively reaching 5000 
puggles this term! 

To acknowledge all students on this achievement,  

WPS will be holding a Free Choice Mufti Day on Wednesday 
11th December 2019. 

All children are welcome to dress in their choice of 
appropriate casual clothing   

(no gold coin donation required 😊😊). 

After recess, there will be fun rotational activities for all students to participate in!  



 
 



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

End of Year Parent and Helper Morning Tea 
The staff and students at Wollongong Public School would like to take the 
opportunity to thank the wonderful community members who have made 
many valuable contributions to our school in 2019.  
 
Please join us in the staff room on Thursday 12th December at 11:00 am for 
a special morning tea.  
          

We hope to see you on the day!       
 
 
The staff at Wollongong Public School                             



 

 

 

 



 



 



 
 



 
 

 
UNIFORM SHOP 

 

School Uniform ordering is moving from online purchasing to being available in the uniform shop. 

 Opening hours are Thursday’s from 3pm – 3.30pm and Fridays from 8am – 8.30am 

The uniform shop is located on the top floor of A Block Eastern end. 

School Hats can also be purchased from the Administration Office. Cost is $13. 

Please ensure you have the correct money as no change is available from the office. 
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